
1

James Kirkham

From: Ewan Stewart

Sent: 25 August 2022 17:29

To: James Kirkham

Subject: Hempton Rd Deddington - Affordable Housing Scheme sign-off

Hi James
I have looked at the above Scheme and plans submitted by Burrington Estates and can confirm that the Strategic 
Housing team are willing to approve it. This is despite the affordable housing being somewhat cramped together in 
one corner and the maisonettes having no private outdoor space. The dwelling sizes are just short of NDSS 
dimensions. The layout and clustering is compliant with the Developer Contributions SPD, however is not ideal.

However, in the light of the scheme having been granted permission and the planning considerations which provide 
a rationale for the design, we are willing to approve it. There is also the fact that the external materials will be the 
same as the market dwellings so the tenures will be less distinguishable as a result. 

John Lehman, Grants Team Leader has checked the plans for the M4(2) compliant dwellings (plots 19 – 21) and has 
confirmed that they comply with the requirements.

The Scheme does not outline the occupancy criteria for determining the identity of the affordable dwellings as 
required by the S!06. However, given that we know the RP will be Greensquare Accord and CDC have a signed 
nominations agreement with them, this provides enough certainty that local connection criteria will be applied to 
the allocation of the dwellings.

The phasing arrangements are acceptable and the tenures are as agreed in the variation to the S106.

In the light of all of the above details I can confirm that the Strategic Housing team agree to sign off this Affordable 
Housing Scheme.

Kind regards
Ewan

Ewan Stewart MA(Hons) CIHCM
Strategic Housing Officer
Housing Services
Wellbeing Directorate
Cherwell District Council

Direct Dial: 01295 221812
Email: ewan.stewart@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
(he/him/his)

Website: www.cherwell.gov.uk  
Find us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil  
Follow us on Twitter: @Cherwellcouncil

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You 
should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender 
immediately. 

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it 
cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your 
own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments). 
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Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not 
impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action.
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cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your 
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